
 
 

SJP NEM 
Net Energy Metering Product (NEM) 

Whom do I Contact for More 
Information: 

Mail:         City of San Jacinto 
                  595 San Jacinto Ave 
                  San Jacinto, CA  92583 
Phone:     (951) 665-6812 
Email:       CustomerService@SanJacintoPower.com 
Website:  www.SanJacintoPower.com  

How do I enroll in SJP’s Net 
Energy Metering? 

If you are already enrolled with Southern California 
Edison (SCE)’s Net Energy Metering program you do not 
have to do anything.  Your account will automatically be 
enrolled in our SJP NEM program.  If you are 
contemplating installing on-site solar, wind or other self-
generation, your system installer can guide you on how 
to sign up for Net Energy Metering through SCE. Once 
you are signed up through SCE, you will be automatically 
enrolled in SJP NEM. 

How does the net energy 
metering program work? 

With the SJP NEM, you’ll receive an energy credit for the 
power your system provides to the grid.  At the close of 
each month we’ll tally the amount of grid energy you’ve 
consumed and contributed.  If what you’ve contributed 
is more than what you’ve consumed, we’ll issue a credit.  
If you’ve used more than you’ve contributed, you’ll be 
charged.  Each October, on our regularly scheduled true 
up date, the kilowatt usage is evaluated.  If your energy 
production exceeds your energy consumption, a rebate 
is issued based on the current per kWh rate.  If we owe 
you, we’ll cut you a check.  Current rebate rates can be 
found on our website at: 
www.SanJacintoPower.com/rates 

Will the rate change over time? SJP is governed by the San Jacinto City Council. Every 
year, the City Council goes through a rate-setting 
process based on the projected energy costs for the 
coming year. This process is held at a public hearing 
during the City Council’s regularly scheduled meeting 
dates. The public is invited to attend and participate. 

What other fees might I be 
charged? 

SCE charges SJP customers a Power Charge Indifference 
Adjustment (PCIA) calculated based on the number of 
kilowatt hours used each month. The PCIA is intended to 
ensure that SCE’s remaining customers do not pay for 
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energy that had been acquired for SJP’s customers prior 
to their switch. The PCIA “vintage” for SJP customers is 
2017, and the amount is determined by rate class. 

How will I be billed? SCE continues to bill for your monthly electricity usage.  
Your bill will look much as it has in the past. There will 
be two lines on the summary page, one for SCE and the 
second for SJP.    

If I want to terminate service, 
what is the termination fee? 

There is no termination fee should you decide to return 
to SCE for generation services.  You will be subject to 
SCE’s current terms and conditions upon your return. 

 


